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ETERNAL SPRING
As long as all the days of the earth, seed [time] and harvest, and cold and heat, and summer and winter, and day and night, shall not cease.
Genesis 8:22

Those who are in heaven are continually advancing towards the spring of life, with a greater advance towards a more joyful and happy spring the more thousands of years they live; and this to eternity, with increase according to the growth and degree of their love, charity, and faith.            Heaven and Hell 414
The time of spring with man is when he enters heaven, which is effected when his spiritual internal is opened; previous to this it is the time of winter with him. 
Apocalypse Explained 942:2
PASTOR’S NOTES

Eternal Spring: After what seemed like a long wait, spring has finally come! The daffodils are in full bloom, about a month later than they bloomed last year. 

Our lives move from the springtime of our infancy and childhood, through the summer of adolescence and early adulthood, to the fruitful season of later adulthood, to the winter of old age. Some people have to face a long winter, while others never reach the age of winter. 

Just as we cannot accurately predict when spring will come, neither can we foresee when will be the time of a person’s passing, early or late. But we do know that eternal spring is the Lord’s goal for everyone. We know it because the Lord has promised it.

As we enjoy the warmth and light of earthly spring, the Lord tenderly oversees the days and seasons of our lives for the sake of the spring awaiting us. We can let the Lord open the interiors of our minds to His love, wisdom, and uses. We can resist the cold drafts and dark shadows that come from focusing on self and the world. We can flee from evils as sins, because they reject the warmth and light of heaven. We can direct our lives to uses, for in uses, spiritual warmth and light—love and wisdom—come together. In this way, the Lord can lead us out of winter and prepare us for eternal spring.
Pastor’s Council meets on Tuesday, May 1. We will discuss possible topics for next year’s winter study, such as New Church upbringing and education, Psalm 23 or the Book of Psalms, the Seven Churches, Easter stories, and the moral virtues. Suggestions are welcome. 
School security was a topic last time. Since then, our assistant principal has requested that the police come and review our situation and emergency plan.

We will also discuss pastoral change (see below).  

Pastoral Change: Another topic for pastor’s council will be a pastoral change. Since the General Church will be affirming a new bishop this summer, and he will in turn call someone to be his assistant, there will be changes in pastorates around the church. This means that now is a good time for the Kempton New Church also to call a new pastor, when we will have the most choices available. 
I will resign as pastor of the Kempton New Church as of the end of June 2019. I will have served 19 years. I hope everyone knows that I love serving as your pastor, but I will need to step aside at some point, and now seems the best time for the society to find a suitable new pastor. I will become an associate pastor like Arne and Andy. I look forward to continuing to help in whatever ways the new pastor and society find useful. 

Choosing a committee to advise the bishop: At the society meeting on May 17, we can elect a committee to advise the bishop on the selection of a new pastor. At the meeting we can decide how many people we want to put on the committee, typically between 7 and 15. Often committees are given permission to ask one or two more people to join the committee to make sure the society is well represented. We can also decide whether to do this.

You are welcome to ask your friends if they are willing to serve, and submit nominations to the secretary, Bengt Boyesen. Any signed member of the society is eligible to be nominated. (If you are not a member but would like to become one, just ask one of the pastors or the secretary.) Everyone who receives at least two nominations by Thursday, May 17 at noon will be on the ballot. Those who receive the most votes at the society meeting, up to the number of members of the committee, are elected. 
The committee’s work: The committee typically would begin with some kind of survey to make a prioritized list of the uses and needs of the congregation at this time. This could be done in the summer or in September. Examples of surveys are available.
Once the new bishop has been affirmed and he has chosen his assistant, sometime this fall, there will be a series of meetings of the committee with the present bishop or his assistant. When the bishop has received the committee’s advice, he will nominate a new pastor for the society’s affirmation. The new pastor, along with the new bishop and his assistant, will take office in July 2019. 
Board Meeting on April 17: The main business was to approve the signing of the contract with Jungé Construction to build the school extension. We are happy to proceed with the project. 

Our maintenance manager, Dan Brown, reported that a standard maintenance budget for facilities such as ours would be $1.63 per square foot, which would come to almost $24,000. Our maintenance budget, at $15,000, is understood as handling immediate repairs, not long-term renovations. We have our reserve fund for major projects such as a new roof (though the roof is good for many more years at this time). We also get volunteers, and we pay for some renovations from the Building Improvement Fund. 
Dan is looking for someone to do research into major items such as boiler longevity and Drive-it replacement, and to help put together a comprehensive long-term maintenance schedule.
The other main item was the budget for the coming year, beginning July 1. Peter Genzlinger, our business manager, will have more information about it at the society meeting on Thursday, May 17.
STILL to COME in APRIL

Friday, April 27, 11:20 A.M. and 
7:00 P.M. High 
School play – The Hound of the 
Baskervilles
Sunday, April 29, 10:00 A.M. Family Service.  
Usher/Setup: Curtis McQueen
POTLUCK LUNCH GOODBYE

for GALE and EMILY: All are invited to stay after church to celebrate what the Smiths have meant to us as they move their home to Bryn Athyn. If you want to, you can leave your food contributions in the kitchen as you go into church. Help with cleanup will also be welcome!  

4:00 P.M. Reading Choral Society presents Faure’s Requiem. Joined by singers from Bryn Athyn—Julie Rankin and Dorothy Brown among them.  Contact Dandridge Cole (also performing) for tickets (610-756-3110).
Monday, April 30, 7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love 


class. At Buicks’

MAY WORSHIP
Sunday, May 6, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service Usher/Setup: Paul Schorran

Sunday School Teachers: Nursery / Anndwyn & Cody; 4 years-K / Lydia & Luke; 1st-3rd grades / Sheila & Leo; 4th-6th grades / Shanon
Sunday, May 13, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service Setup: Jordan and Becky Cooper

10:00 A.M. Family Service 

Usher/Setup: Torrey Cooper
Sunday, May 20, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service Usher/Setup: Dale Smith

Sunday School Teachers: Nursery / Lydia & Bethany; 4 years-K / Eloné & Phoenix; 1st-3rd grades / Heather & Kaspar; 4th-6th grades / Sharon Boyesen

11:30 A.M., after church, SEF Spring Brunch

Sunday, May 27, 10:00 A.M. Family Service. Usher/Setup: Seth Wyncoll

MAY CHLASSES
Tuesday, May 1, 9:30 A.M. Spirits and Men Class. Pages 112-123. Lawson’s office

Wednesday, May 2, 7:30 P.M. Society Doctrinal    Class: How we as Christians can become New Church people. At Ian Keal’s
Tuesday, May 8, 7:30 P.M. Arcana Coelestia class. Readings are nos. 8548 through 8643. Teachings of special focus are the section in the beginning on hereditary evil and the need for spiritual rebirth (8548-8553), the nature of spiritual thirst (AC 8568) and intercession (8573), and the spiritual meaning of Amalek and Joshua (8593, 8595), ending with the difference between the science of our earth and the intelligence of the Jovians (8628-8631). Hosted by Doug and Zanna Robertson in the library
Tuesday, May 22, 9:30 A.M. Spirits and Men Class. Pages 124-137. Lawson’s office

    7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love class.       At Judsons’ 

Thursday, May 24, 9:30 A.M. Moms’ Morning class. Location TBA 
MAY MEETINGS

Tuesday, May 1, 7:30 P.M. Pastor’s Council. Library
Thursday, May 17, 7:30 P.M.

Semi-Annual KNC Society Meeting
For approval at this meeting, attached are minutes from our Oct. 19, Jan. 25, and Feb. 1 meetings.
MAY EVENTS
Friday, May 4, Boys and Girls Day at KNCS
Mon-Sun, May 4-6 – Youth Group goes to Sarver
Thursday, May 10 

11:30 A.M.  KNCS Concert: Grades K-12 present songs, violins, and bells. All most welcome. 

7:30 P.M. Senior Project Presentations (Soc Rm):
Sierra Brown: Bovine Reproduction and Genetics
Rebekah King: Creating a Dragon Puppet

Oliver Fritch: Computer Game Creation
Sunday, May 20, 11:30 A.M. Spring Brunch (See Announcements.)
Thursday, May 24, Last day to borrow library books

Friday, May 25, Last day of Kindergarten

Monday, May 28, Memorial Day – No School

Tuesday, May 29, 11:00 A.M. 5th and 6th Grades Country Fair. All invited. Society room 
Thursday, May 31, Final return of all library books
COMING in JUNE
Tuesday, June 19th, 5:00 P.M. New Church Day Pageant and picnic 
From Your 

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE

Friends, Any contribution in the next 60 days is greatly appreciated as we reach for a balanced church budget. You can mail a check or cash to Roger Schrock, Treasurer, at P.O. Box 140, Kempton, PA 19529. Thank you
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Warmest Condolences: Jack (John Jacob) Schrock, Roger’s father, passed out of this world on April 11, and we hold the family in our hearts. Jack met and knew about many members of the society, always wishing everyone well. Now we wish him well as he joins his wife where he knew he’d be seeing her again—the Lord’s Kingdom. Peace be to all. 
Society Spring Brunch: Please join us in the society room after church on Sunday, May 20, at 11:30 A.M. for a Spring Brunch.  All proceeds go to our School Expansion Fund.  Would you like to help?  Please contact one of us.  Thank you – Tabitha Judson, Karla Buick, and Suzanne King  
The Fabulous KNCS Yearbook Has Arrived!  Features dozens of pictures of your favorite school children and their teachers. Thank you to Rebekah King for the wonderful exterior (see hint, attached), Delia Fritch and Judy Synnestevedt for the wonderful interior, and Leona Fritch for the wonderful producing. Available at the office counter. $22.00. Make checks payable to Kempton New Church, noting Yearbook on the memo line. 
Closing Out the School Year:  KNCS will be celebrating its second high school graduation on the evening of Thursday, June 7, at 6:30 P.M.  All are warmly welcome. At 10:00 A.M. on Friday, June 8, we will enjoy the classic whole-school closing – with all the grades in attendance.  We will have worship, thank the volunteers who help keep us going, watch a slide show (we hope), and thank Mrs. Schrock for her 23 years of marvelous teaching. So save the dates!
Gift Cards: One of the many uses John Robertson undertook was to manage the sale of gift cards to benefit the church. They have brought in about $1500 a year. If you are interested in taking over this job or some part of it, please contact our business manager, Peter Genzlinger, or me. You could offer to sell cards one Sunday a month, or be the one who keeps track of the money and orders new cards. We think of John with gratitude as we seek a way to keep this fundraiser going. – Lawson

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES

That there is inherent in these two from creation an inclination to conjoin themselves into one, is because the one is formed from the other: wisdom, from the love of growing wise… and the love of wisdom from that wisdom…. It can be seen from this formation that there is a mutual inclination to reunite and to conjoin themselves into one. But this re-union takes place with men who are in genuine wisdom, and with women who are in the love of that wisdom in the husband, who are thus in love truly conjugial.                      Conjugial Love 89
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Tom and Sandie Capparell


on the 1st – 26 years

Cade and Caelwen Cole

on the 1st – 19 years

Michael and Gail Short

on the 4th – 27 years

Peter and Roxanne Genzlinger

on the 6th – 17 years

Paul and Nina Schorran

on the 9th – 31 years

Elijah and Amanda Heiter

on the 14th – 7 years

Penn and Leesa Cooper

on the 15th – 36 years

Jeff and Gayle Britland

on the 16th – 19 years 

Arne and Emily Bau-Madsen

on the 17th – 48 years

Hugh and Janina Brown

on the 20th – 46 years

Eyvind and Marcia Boyesen

on the 22nd – 55 years

Roger and Kathy Schrock

on the 25th – 44 years

R.C. and Christine Storch

on the 25th – 16 years 

Ariel and Erin Powell

on the 25th – 5 years

Tyler and Katrina Long 

on the 30th – 9 years

*     *     *     *     *

May-Day is never allowed to pass in this community without profuse lamentations over the tardiness of our spring as compared with that of England and the poets.
                  – Thomas Wentworth Higginson, April Days, 1861
ANNOUNCEMENTS, Cont.
Seeking Employment: My name is Wyatt Cole and I am looking for work to do over the summer.  I am almost 15 years old and will practice a good work ethic on the job. I have experience with mowing, weed whipping, guided construction, brush clearing, and other handy man jobs. (610) 756-6415

I Have 3 Bikes for Sale:

1.  20" BMX kid’s - Redline "Raid"

2.  20" kid’s 7-speed mountain bike – 

     Specialized "Hotrock"

3. 700 x 25c (tire size) road bike - Trek 1000sl

Call if interested (6415) – Cade Cole 

KID GAMES at Kempton Fair – June 14, 15, 16:  






A lot of planning and work goes into creating the wonderful Kempton Fair! This year I am again heading up the Kid Games for younger children and their families. Volunteers – YOU and so many of your friends and neighbors – are where the magic starts; please consider pitching in and helping to make the fair successful!  

We need people to run six Game Booths and a Lollipop Mountain/Guessing Booth. Volunteers should be age 13 to 103 and prepared for FUN. 


Four-hour shifts are as follows:


Thursday, June 14: 4:00 – 8:00 P.M. 


Friday, June 15: 4:00 – 8:00 P.M. 


Saturday, June 16: 12:00 P.M. – 4:00 P.M.  


In addition to gratitude from our community, volunteers will receive a FREE pass into the fair,

FREE popcorn, and FREE voucher for food, drink, and ice cream! To volunteer, please fill out your name for the shift (or shifts) that you want on the sign-up sheet that will be appearing on Mrs. Kerr’s desk.

                   Thanks – John Walker for the Kempton Fair
House for Sale: Sometime during the next 6 months or so I plan to sell my house at 9212 Quaker City Road. 4 bedrooms, 3½ baths. If any New Church friends think they would be interested, please contact me so we can share the savings of real estate agent’s fees. – Bob Jungé                     









                                                                  
A BIT MORE
A Prayer in Spring 
Oh, give us pleasure in the flowers today;

And give us not to think so far away

As the uncertain harvest; keep us here

All simply in the springing of the year.

Oh, give us pleasure in the orchard white,

Like nothing else by day, like ghosts by night;

And make us happy in the happy bees,

That swarm dilating round the perfect trees.

                                                   – Robert Frost
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